Butte County In-Home Supportive Services Advisory Committee

Minutes of July 26, 2004

Chico Butte Community Employment Center

Dogwood Room

Members Present: David Brown, Howard Gregg, Jay Harris, Doris Laughlin, Mark Gordon, Rosie Grinnell, Patty Smith

Public Attendees: Dan Grover

Staff: Jodi Beller, Brian Frink

CALL TO ORDER:

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson David Brown and self introductions were made.

MINUTES:

M/S (Gregg/Harris) to approve the minutes of the April 26th meeting.  Motion carried.

REPORT ON STATE BUDGET:

Brian Frink reported that budget talks remain stalled in Sacramento.  Despite predictions three weeks ago that the State would have a budget shortly after the fiscal year began July 1, talks broke down around that time after Governor Schwarzenegger and Democrats started fighting over funding for local governments.  Two other issues holding up a budget agreement include the prohibition of local school districts from contracting for certain services, and the other is employees' right to sue their companies for alleged labor violations.  Democrats were hoping to have a budget deal before the Democratic National Convention which begins today.  Because there is no budget, members of the Assembly and Senate who were planning on attending will not do so, and in turn, will not be in a hurry to adopt a budget before the Republican National Convention so those members would have to cancel their convention participation.  At this point, IHSS cuts are "off the table" but Brian is concerned that until a budget is adopted, cuts identified in the May Budget Revision, including IHSS, could be revisited.
STAFF UPDATE:

Brian said that the Public Authority is currently recruiting for the vacant Services Specialist Aide position.  Recruitment closes on July 30th and Brian hopes to have that position filled by early September.  One Services Specialist is currently out on a medical leave and hopefully that staff member will return soon.  Having two positions down, has been difficult in addressing the current workload, especially the new provider orientations for both registry and non-registry providers.
PROVIDER ORIENTATIONS:

Brian gave an overview of the new provider orientations that began on June 8th.  The orientations are held every Tuesday in Oroville and Thursday in Chico.  They begin at 1:00 p.m. The orientations include an opening overview, a PowerPoint presentation and presentations by IHSS fraud and accounting staff.  After the group orientation the non-registry providers stay with accounting staff and complete paperwork, while registry providers leave with Public Authority staff for further information and one-on-one interviews.  To date, there have been a total of 279 providers attend these orientations since beginning in June.
QUALITY ASSURANCE:

Patty Smith gave an overview of a new statewide quality assurance component of the IHSS program.  The program will result in the addition of two positions with the Department of Employment and Social Services.  Counties have been working with the state to construct a quality assurance system that will, at a minimum, enable better upfront assessments of client needs, provide standard training of county staff, contain program costs, clearly delineate the responsibilities for fraud detection and response, and ensure a more manageable workload for IHSS social workers. 

Jay Harris described the concerns of the advocacy community regarding the quality assurance component. There is fear that the cost containment efforts of this program will result in a push to reduce hours on recipient assessments.  General discussion followed.

OTHER MATTERS:

Patty Smith announced that Butte County would be participating in an IHSS Enhancement Initiative Grant that has a goal to develop educational materials for IHSS consumers and providers that will be shared with the State's counties and public authorities.  The project activities include:
· Performance of an assessment of the need for training among IHSS consumers and providers;

· Inventory of existing training materials for consumers and providers; and,

· Development of new educational materials and revision of existing materials to serve the needs of both IHSS consumers and providers.

Telephone interviews will be conducted by the grant staff who will interview individuals from the following groups:

· IHSS county staff

· Public Authority staff

· Union staff

· Elderly consumers

· Consumers with a disability

· Family providers

· Non-family providers

Brian said he has been given a copy of the questions that will be addressed and that each interview is anticipated to last 30 minutes.

Howard Gregg said that a memorial service will be held for Doris Laughlin's husband who has recently passed away.  I will be on Saturday, July 31st at the VFW Hall in Oroville.

Jay Harris said that he will be stepping down from the Committee at the end of his term in December.  Jay introduced Dan Grover from Independent Living Services of Northern California who will be submitted an application to replace Jay.  Others who will be considered for reappointment this year are Sara Okumbe, Doris Laughlin and Patty Smith.  Dave Brown said he will contact Sara to see if she was interested in continuing to serve.  Doris and Patty said they were interested in continuing.
ADJOURNMENT:

The meeting was adjourned.

The next regular meeting will be Monday October 25, 2004 at 10:00 AM at the Butte Community Employment Center in Chico.
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